Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the

Kent Junior Finswimming Club

Held on Saturday 8 September 2007

at Edenbridge Swimming Pool

Present:

Christine

Michelle

Barry

Diane

Paul

Angela

Adrian

Sarah

Wendy

1. No apologies had been received.  We welcomed Michelle back to the club.

2. The minutes of the last AGM were agreed - no matters arising.

3. Chairman's Report
Barry was happy with the club's progress over the last year although things had moved slowly.

4. Treasurer's Report
Angela circulated details of the current account, which stands at £1,617.31. (£500 to be withdrawn for next 10 sessions at Edenbridge. Paul pointed out that we need to increase our income, through new members and more sponsored events.

A £500 donation from Tonbridge Finswimming Club to be spent on kit.

Edenbridge Gala Nov 2006. We made a profit of £400, thanks to Barry who arranged a £500 donation.  Paul and Adrian wondered whether we could go for a cheaper option rather than medals this year? Or perhaps hand out fewer medals?  Angela reminded everyone how successful Diane's raffle had been at the gala.

5. Coach's Training Report
Christine noted how successful the move to Edenbridge pool had been, giving us a 25m pool and the use of starting blocks.  The blocks had already had a positive impact on the standard of finswimmers' starts with more work to be done.

Progress.  All the children had improved their personal best times this year and their national and international achievements were particularly impressive for a club that only meets for one hour a week.

Developments.  Christine proposed that we limit new members to confident swimmers only, so that all swimmers partake in the length training.    A trial swim of 4 lengths on the front and 1 length on the back was proposed for potential new members.  Michelle suggested that we build from the top - e.g. advertise on swim club websites.    Paul had prepared an invitation to potential new members, which could be posted at Edenbridge pool and on their website.  Christine had had some adult swimmers contact her.  Younger and/or weaker swimmers would be able to swim with their parents but would not be part of the training programme until we get a volunteer coach to train them.  An adult should accompany children visiting the club as friends into the water.

The more experienced members need to be achieving much faster times to keep up with their international peers who are training several times a week.

Christine suggested that the boys and girls relay teams got together separately to decide which international events to enter.

6. Election of Officers for 2007/2008
The following officers were duly elected: -

Honorary Chairman - Adrian Anderson Knight

Honorary Treasurer & Membership Officer - Angela Darby

Honorary Secretary - Wendy Hardman

Head Coach - Christine Turner

Publicity Officer - Janet Dillon

Sponsorship Officer - Sarah Fraser

International Events co-ordinators - Gunnar Moebius & Christine Turner

Gala committee - Martyn Turner and Adrian Anderson Knight

7. Club Membership and Fees
It was agreed that new members should now pay for their first session and pay pro rata for the remainder of the term when they join.  Barry suggested that we do not increase our fees this year but concentrate on increasing membership and raising money through sponsors.

8. Future Events and Attendance
Wraysbury open water long distance event 30 September 2007.  Closing date 15 September.

Our Edenbridge gala to be held on Saturday 17 November 2007.  The pool is booked from 4pm to 8pm.  Aleric had asked whether we could incorporate the university championships.  This may be possible but would require both a donation and entry fees.

Diane wondered whether we could borrow some anti-wave lane dividers for our gala?

Swedish Event.  This is due to take place in February half term.  Flights currently very cheap.

Rostock, German Event - March 2008.

9. Any other Business
Angela would book the pool for 13 October but not 20 October (half term).

3 November- Edenbridge Bonfire Procession - book the pool from 5pm to 6pm and then watch the procession?

Paul wondered whether KJFC could incorporate more scuba diving into its activities.

